Beeks PTO Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, November 2, 2016
8:00 am
A. Welcome (Dawn Owczarski, President) 

· Guest – Carly Voeller from Kappa Kappa Gamma – Reading is Fundamental is their national philanthropy.  They are sponsoring an event called “Reading is Key” on 11/13 at the Blacksburg Children’s Museum from 1-3 pm.

B. Principal’s Update (Mr. Mefford, Principal)
· Donations have been coming to the school, and Mr. Mefford would like some ideas for how to use the money.
· Mr. Mefford would like to put benches around the track in honor of retired teachers.  Right now he has at least three retired teachers to buy benches for.
· Midterms will come home on Friday, 11/11.

· School Communication:

· Mr. Mefford wants to know if parents are reading the teachers’ newsletters.

· He wants to make sure graded work is coming home regularly.

· He will make sure important school dates/events are put on the Google calendar.  Also, MBES is on Facebook.
· Mr. Mefford needs volunteers for VT football game parking on Sat, 11/12 starting at about 12:30 pm.
C. Treasurer’s Report (Nichole Marsden, Treasurer)
· We have made about $5,000 so far this year and have spent about $4,500 so far this year.
· We have $47,000 in our budget this year.  If we spend about $37,000 on the track, we will have about $9,800 left in our account.

D. Teacher’s Committee Update 
E. Old Items (Dawn Owczarski, President)
· The final price for the track is $37,81.95 – this is after the contractor took off $1,200.  Asphalt prices do change; so the price could fluctuate based on the asphalt prices.
· Dawn is meeting with the town today (11/2).  They will let us know when we can start the track.  The track should be finished before the end of 2016.
· After the track is complete, Dawn would like to do some sort of “Fun Run.”
· Mr. Wang donated money to purchase three benches to go around the track.

F. New Items (Dawn Owczarski, President)

· Mrs. Burch has put in a request to rent the dunking booth for the Book Fair.  The cost is $130.19.  Holly made a motion to rent the dunking booth.  Nichole seconded the motion, and it passed.
· Christy Hudson is updating the marquee.  The plastic cover is broken and would like to see about getting it fixed.  Mr. Mefford will look into getting it fixed.  We also need more black numbers for the marquee.  A vote was made to spend up to $100 to fix the marquee and replace the numbers.
· Mrs. Burch needs volunteers for the Book Fair.  There is a signupgenius link on the email Mr. Mefford recently sent out.

· Guest Author – we are trying to coordinate with another school to cut costs.

G. Committee Updates (Dawn Owczarski, President)

· Fall Festival is on Friday, November 11 from 6 pm – 8:30 pm.  

· Food will be provided from Top of the Stairs (barbeque, chips and slaw).  The food will cost $400.
· Mr. Brown will DJ the event.  We need to pay him $150.  A motion was passed to pay Mr. Brown $150 to DJ.
· There are games in the basement, and Danielle will get games from the Blacksburg Rec. Center.
· Lindsay Barron will have fall-themed STEM activities for the kids to do.
· A flyer will be distributed this week to advertise the event.

· Taste of Countries will be on December 8th.  More information will be forthcoming.

